

26 November 2010

Dear Sir/Madam

# Aquaculture Legislation Amendment Bill (No 3): Submissions

The Aquaculture Legislation Amendment Bill (No 3) received its first reading in the House of Representatives on Tuesday 16 November 2010. The Bill has been referred to the Primary Production Committee for consideration.

The Committee has now called for submissions. The closing date for submissions is **Friday 11 February 2011**. Further information on the submissions process is available on Parliament's website: <a href="https://www.parliament.nz">www.parliament.nz</a>. **Note** that submissions must be made to the **Committee**, not to the Ministry.

The Government values your views, and I encourage you to let the Committee know what you think of the Bill to ensure that we end up with workable legislation that delivers on the Government's objectives and New Zealanders' aspirations for aquaculture.

More information on the Bill can be found at <a href="www.fish.govt.nz/en-nz/Aquaculture+Reform">www.fish.govt.nz/en-nz/Aquaculture+Reform</a>. If you do not have access to the internet and would like more information, please phone Jessie Davis on 04 819 4240 or write to her at the Ministry's address above.

# Submissions on the Bill must be made to the Primary Production Committee by Friday 11 February 2011.

### Submissions can be posted to:

Committee Secretariat Primary Production Parliament Buildings Wellington

### Or you can submit online at:

www.parliament.govt.nz

### Click:

- Get involved
- How to make a submission
- Related link: Make a submission
- Select: Aquaculture Legislation Amendment Bill (No 3)

Yours sincerely

**Emma Taylor** 

Aquaculture Reforms Manager